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Building Update
Preliminary inspection of the third and second floors has been completed and the review of the first floor has been re-scheduled for April 15th. There are remaining issues re: costs. It is estimated that we are some $600,000 short of the projected total cost of the project. We have raised approximately $9.1 million with approx. $600,000 outstanding in pledges. We are currently discussing what can be done to address this situation.

The Search Committee for the Center Librarian reviewed applications and settled on 4 finalists. Background checks are currently underway.

Fundraising/Development
During March I completed a proposal as part of the Carolina Circuit Writers Consortium to support a residency by writer/essayist Thulani Davis in April 2005. The larger proposal was coordinated by Kirsten Mullen. 

Development reports indicate $39k now available in account 6013 that will be used to fund most of our opening season events.

I visited artist and retired art professor Eugene Grigsby in Phoenix, Arizona to survey his collection of art work and discuss the possibility of a donation of these items to the Center. I am scheduled to make a return visit to stay longer and to see other items that he has in storage.

Opening Events

Material has been provided for both Kim Hye-sun and Joel Zito Araujo to help them apply for the necessary visas to travel. Don Mee Choi, the translator for Kim Hye-sun used some of those materials to apply for a grant from a South Korean Foundation to support Kim’s visit.

Ed Keane has suggested that we get back to him with a figure of $10k if we want to bring Nneena Freelon in to do a concert.

Sonia Sanchez has agreed to do a concert based on her one-woman show Full Moon of Sonia – this would possibly occur on the weekend after the opening.

The ad for the Program Manager should be ready for distribution by the first of the month (check trevaughan) Geri Vital has accepted, in principle, our offer. We are waiting for final word from HR and from Geri.

The Provost’s office has reaffirmed their intention of providing additional funding for a facilities Manager, a security person, and a grad. asst.

